
Postimees 10.1.1938 

Translation from Estonian – A. Rashkovsky 

Jews have been asked to leave the cafe. 

 

      On Saturday night, around 7 p.m., a quiet change in the composition of  
visitors of [Tartu] cafe "Ateen" occurred. It is known that sometimes, especially in the 
evening, the cafe has quite a lot of Jewish visitors. Discontent arose among 
other customers of the cafe, and an opinion was expressed that the Jews had to leave 
the place. After they were informed of this opinion, the Jews evidently considered it, 
and all of them left the café at the same time. As a result, there were no 
Jewish visitors in the cafe on Sunday evening as well. 

 

 

 

Postimees 6.2.1938 

Letter to the editor: 

 
Mrs. Bishop Edith Rahamägi, who plays an active role in International Fellowship 
of Reconciliation in Estonia, asked us to give space for the following open letter: 

         Having heard only yesterday that a group of Jews had to leave the  café 
 «Ateen» because of one man, who suddenly decided to act against them because he 
believed there were too many Jews in the cafe, and since none of the cafe other visitors 



protested against this, I consider it to be my duty to publicly declare that this action is 
not decent. Jews, to whom the state has given cultural autonomy and a University Chair 
and who in every possible way are loyal citizens of the country – they are people like 
us. But those, who hurt others, place themselves below a human level and, thus, cause 
damage to their own people. 

 

 


